
From: Kathleen_MacLellan@health.gov.ie
To: Chief Inspector
Cc: Phelim Quinn; Niall_Redmond@health.gov.ie
Subject: Fw: Failure by your Department and the HSE to meaningfully support our Elderly Population in Nursing

Homes during Covid 19
Date: Monday 13 April 2020 08:20:17

Mary 

Please see email below. The NH below was in contact with the Department on Saturday and David
Walsh provided a detailed outline of supports being provided the HSE including additional staff, public
health support and ongoing contact. A further email was received by the Department last night
(below). I have referred this email to David Walsh this morning and I am also referring it to HIQA in
light of the risks being raised. I would be grateful for your early review of the email. 

Many thanks 

Kathleen 

Dr Kathleen Mac Lellan 
Assistant Secretary, Social Care Division 
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From:        Kathleen MacLellan/SLAINTE 
To:        communityoperations@hse.e, david.walsh1@hse.ie 
Cc:        Niall Redmond/SLAINTE@SLAINTE 
Date:        13/04/2020 08:16 
Subject:        Fw: Failure by your Department and the HSE to meaningfully support our Elderly Population in
Nursing Homes during Covid 19 

David 

Please see below which was received by the Department last night. I am aware of the HSE's
operation's support and public health contact for this nursing home as outlined in your detailed email
on Saturday. Can you please provide a further update with regard to the issues and risks raised below
by the NH owner? 

In addition, in light of HIQA's regulatory  role for registered centres such as this private nursing home
and their active engagement through the HIQA IPC Hub and risk assessment with long term care
centres I am referring this email to HIQA as well. 

Many thanks 







We are very disturbed to hear from a number of reliable sources that while we are in dire
straits and our residents are dying,  is practically empty of
patients and is fully staffed. We have also heard anecdotally, that some nurses in that
facility have been told to take leave due to an insufficient workload and that they will be
called if necessary. This beggars belief!

My immediate and urgent appeal to you is that you look into this situation and ensure
that underemployed HSE nurses are redeployed to help stem the outbreak of Covid
19 in  and that agency nurses at the HSE’s disposal are
directed towards  
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